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Minutes of Meeting 8 December 2014
Samaritan House, Coplaw street



Present: K Hawley (Vice-Chairperson), J Beaver (Secretary) J Adair (Treasurer), B Painter, J Peebles, J Wilson, A Carberry, I MacInnes and A M Millar (Members)  
Apologies: J Monaghan (Chairperson,  D Mc Fadden (member), M Robertson (Minute Secretary) A Lear (Govanhill Housing Association), G Smith (Hub), Cllr Siddiquie (GCC).
Visitors: R Dmonda, C Mc Mahon, J Haston, E Graham & B Graham, P.C. P Wilson, G McAvennie (LES), N Kerr (EPS) & A Mc DOnald (Govanhill Housing Association)
Amendments to the Minutes of November 2014 
Page 2 - It should read three months statistics and not three years.
Page 3 - Although we discussed contacting other Community Councils regarding a License for Landlords and Letting Agents it was agreed that we would do this at a later date after we had responses from MSP & Govanhill Law Centre.

Minutes were Proposed by	J Adair	 Seconded by	J Peebles

Maters Arising

Licensing of Landlords/Letting Agents

The secretary advised the meeting that he had sent letters to the MSP re: License for Landlords/Letting agents also to see if there is anything in the New Housing Act that would address this and also to the Govanhill Law centre for advice on this matter but the email to the Law Centre bounced back to the secretary.

Maters Arising Continued 

There has been no response from the MSP and contact still to be made with the Govanhill Law Centre, the secretary will contact the MSP in 2 weeks time 
and try and make contact with the Law centre. Acton: Secretary to contact MSP and follow up Govanhill Law Centre 

Police Report

Crime Figures for Govanhill 1 October - 31 October 2014

229 Crimes Reports raised of these 111 detections

Drugs:				20
Street Drinking			10
Theft					43
Theft from Motor vehicles	6
Theft House Breaking		21
Attempt House Breaking		4
Assaults				22
Vandalism				18
Disorder Type Offences		22

A rough Guide to the Beats for the local area were given by the Officer as follows:

Beat 66 - Cathcart Rd/Aikenhead Rd to Calder St
Beat 67 - Allison St/Victoria Rd/Dixon Ave to Cathcart Rd and back to Allison St
Beat 68 - Allison St/Victoria Rd to Butterbiggins Rd & Cathcart Rd

It was raised that Thefts seemed to be high and the officer advised that it was mainly bike thefts that were occurring and that they had contacted local scrap yards as they seem to be taken for scrap. The Scrap yards said they would let police know if they are offered any bikes to date there has been no contact.

Cllr Hanif mentioned that he attended a meeting of Glasgow Community Services and they are looking at how best to deliver information to community councils as they are looking at taking away the attendance of officers from monthly meeting of Community Councils. The Community Council have to give some thought to this and advise Cllr Hanif how we would like to receive 
Police Report Continued

information and the format he will then feed our views back to the agency. Action for discussion by Community Council

Officer Wilson advised that Stats are available on the Force Website. 

At this point in the meeting it came to light there was another amendment to the November minutes (recorded at the appropriate part in this minute) and it was agreed that Minutes must go out to all members of the Community council 7 days in advance of the meeting to enable members to have sufficient time to read and digest the contents.

Invited Guests

There were three invited guests in attendance at the Meeting Alan Mc Donald (Govanhill Housing Association), Gerry Mc Avennie (Cleansing-LES) and Nigel Kerr (Environmental protection services)  

A Mc Donald - Govanhill Housing Association

Mr Mc Donald gave an overview of what the Housing Association are doing to address issues of Bulk and Beasties in their Housing Stock. The Housing Association advised that when the Council Policy changed on the uplift for bulk items they came to a local agreement with Cleansing Services that they would pull the bulk out from the backcourt to the street for uplift on a specified day. He also advised that they do not consider house clearances as bulk uplift nor is builders waste and if they factor a property and can track down the Landlord responsible putting these items for bulk uplift they would charge them to pull these items out to be uplifted. He further advised that the Housing association visited properties on a monthly basis when this policy change was introduced and advised that a big issue arises when there is a public holiday as bulk items are not uplifted and it takes time for the service to catch up with uplifts.

Bins - In the SW part of the area the Housing Association are looking at future upgrades and getting rid of the current ash bins to wheelie bins and they will be advising tenants and owners taking this forward.

Bugs & Pests - Mr Mc Donald advised that it was an occupancy issues and not a Landlord issue and they are taking a two strand action to deal with the issues 
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A Mc Donald - Govanhill Housing Association

(i) if a property becomes void and they are aware there are issues they will take all reasonable steps and will do a visual of the property and (ii) be proactive and treat before re-letting the property.

Bugs & Pests - Continued - If a property becomes void they will set traps to see if there are signs of bugs or beasties and if there are they will treat before re-letting. The Housing association works closely with GCC and there is a free service in Govanhill to treat Bed Bugs & Cockroaches.

The Housing Association are advising tenants etc in their newsletter to seek assistance and let them know the service is available free of charge. Mr Mc Donald also stated that to ask council to change their policy on uplift of bulk items the Community Council would need to lobby the appropriate people for this to happen. Action: for discussion by Community Council

Gerry Mc Avennie - Cleansing Services (LES)

Mr Mc Avennie advised there are procedures for bulk and if they get the intelligence in closes if a Landlord is dumping bulk in backcourt they will go and directly charge the Landlord. The Officer was asked how many Landlords have been charged and he advised the meeting approximately six per year.

Mr Mc Avennie also advised that his Colleagues in Public Health serve notices on people too.

Mr Mc Avennie was asked if at the City wide call centre was local arrangements between Housing Associations and Cleansing advised to public when they contact them to find out about how to have their bulk items uplifted he advised the meeting that the public are given the local arrangements.    

Cleansing have uplifted 60 tons of bulk since October 2014 to date it was advised that calls to the service have gone down since the new dedicated team came into being even thought the work remains the same. There are new tools introduced and pictures can be taken at kerbside of items and this data is 
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Gerry Mc Avennie - Cleansing Services (LES) Continued

relayed back to a central base and can give a picture of the hot spots to target resources at.

Nigel Kerr (Public Health, EPS)

Mr Kerr gave a presentation to the Community Council which advised that there is a two Rapid Response Teams working in Govanhill and that there is a new app that can take pictures which are uploaded to a secure website and it is building up a database to target resources too. (Fly Mapper Scotland).

Pest Control - Govanhill has a dedicated mice and rat service and also Insects. There were two workers up until six months ago then t went down to one. But good news is there will be a new team in place by the turn of the new year bringing the team up to one supervisor and five workers.  There is historical data and current data building up a picture of where the service needs to target its resources and there will be a Development day on the 17 December with people coming from down south who are expert entomologist and GCC are going to pick their brains and form a strategy to address the current issues impacting on Govanhill.

The acting chair allowed a member of the public to come in at this point who said that the issues of bed bugs had been dealt with effectively years ago as all clothing were taken and baked, washed and pressed and then fluffed up in industrial driers and the property treated with chemicals. Public Health advised that they cannot be eradicated but can get numbers down and be made manageable.

Public health hope to work with the experts and develop a plan and have a drop in centre which will have industrial washing machines and driers etc available to those who have infestation.

Public health will attend next meeting to advise the Community Council of the Development Day with the experts and its outcomes, and have a discussion with the Community Council's input. Action: To be put on the Agenda for January's meeting    

Councillors Report

Cllr Hanif alluded to the point he raised earlier in the meeting about feedback information from the police and how it should be presented and what type of information the Community Council would find helpful. Action: Community Council to give feedback to Cllr Hanif to raise at meeting

He also spoke about young offenders who commit offences five or more times to be offered a new route to stay out of trouble and this has been welcomed by parents.

Bedbugs/Cockroaches - issues casework increasing and being dealt with by the appropriate department.

Issues raised with people feeding pigeons and could Public Health deal with it. Mr Kerr said unless there were being fed copious other foods and not in feeders and if there was a vermin issue they would have words with the person feeding them but in general there isn't much they could do about it.    

The Acting Chairperson thanked the guests for their attendance.

Secretary Report

The secretary advised there wasn't much correspondence and that he was still settling into the post.

Mail In

· GCC Community Resource Centre
· Area Partnership re: Member to attend meetings - Action: Agenda for next meeting
· Report from Scottish Fire and rescue - print out provided for members to read and anyone wishing a copy emailed to give their details to the secretary 

Mail Out

· Email sent to MSP re: Landlord/Letting Agents being Licensed
· Email sent to Govanhill law Centre (which bounced back - will resend letter)
Treasurer Report

Balance in account £2,179.02 it was raised that the Community Council Resource centre had queried a £100 spend for entertainment as it had not 
been given approval by the resource centre nor agreed at a Meeting of the Community Council.

There has been nothing back from Lee at Community council Resource Centre to indicate that they have approved the spend for entertainment. A discussion took place and it was agreed that a letter is sent asking the Community Council Resource (CCRC) centre to define entertainment for future reference  of   Action: A letter to be sent to CCRC asking them to define Entertainment for future reference.

Planning

There was one application relevant to the area - 55 Bennan Square full planning permission is sought for an out-house after a discussion it was agreed to take no action as the Community Council has not been contacted by anyone asking them to object to this matter.

A.O.C.B.

Members of the Public asked if they could raise an issue which was allowed by the acting chairperson. They raised there was issues at their property in Dixon Avenue as they have raised their issues with everyone who could assist them and getting no help from anyone. Cllr Hanif said he would speak to them in private and take forward issues on their behalf and after a discussion it was agreed that the Community Council should also contact police to advise them of information received. Action: secretary to advise police.

It was agreed that Public Health and Cleansing should be invited back to our meeting in January for update in particular about the Development day they are holding in December.




Date of next meeting Monday 12 January 2015
@ 7pm Samaritan House Coplaw St
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